TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 18th January 2020 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Liskeard Town Council/Twinning Association, Brian Battye (Newquay), Jenny Bicknell (Newquay), Charlene Ramsey (Porthleven), Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Christine Martin (Torpoint), Steven Daniell (Restormel-Dithmarschen|), Laura Paillat (Cornwall-Finistère initiative), Toni Olsson ( Restormel-Dithmarschen) [from Item 11],  Peter Crumpler (Penzance), Karen Bennett (Penzance), Stephanie Yates (Saltash)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes were proposed as a true record by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) and seconded by Steven Daniell (Restormel-Dithmarschen). Accepted unanimously.
3. MATTERS ARISING

It was noted that the comment concerning the change of the summer meetings should be struck from the minutes. Attendance had been much higher than anticipated and there seemed to be no reason to change the timing of the summer General Meeting.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
Other correspondence simply consisted of regular internal emails. 
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue gave the following report:

Welcome all to one of the nicest days of 2020. It is always a hard call between not wanting to travel to Lostwithiel in awful weather conditions and sitting indoors on a lovely afternoon - even in good company with the prospect of excellent refreshments. However, the BBC has announced at least another 2 days of sunshine to follow so I hope you will be able to make the most of them to get outside in the fresh air.

Since our meeting in September we were very sad to report at the AGM the passing of Roger Holmes who had been a faithful delegate for Liskeard even at a time when there was no functioning twinning association in the town. It was always Roger’s wish as a fervent European that these links be reinstated and I am sure he would be very pleased that at his funeral Rick and I had a conversation with the mayor of Liskeard on this topic and were also introduced to the Councillor designated to ensure the revival of twinning in the town. This will be a fitting tribute to Roger for the years to come and I look forward to welcoming a new delegate to future meetings.

The AGM took place at the Penventon with good attendance thanks to Beatrice’s perseverance and we were treated to two presentations on this occasion. The first came at the end of the business meeting given by Rowan Halkes from Camborne School of Mines on the topic of twinning mining regions which already has a precedent within our associations but is proposed between Cornwall and the region of Saxony in Germany. Rowan did say that the end of the year would be particularly busy for him, so we are still waiting to hear how we can be of assistance in the future and will, of course, support any opportunities to increase Cornwall’s ability to maintain and advance European links.

For the first time in recent years the leader of Cornwall Council, Hilary Frank, was present. Hilary commended to me the sterling work that we as twinning associations do, and it was heartening to see that our work is being recognised as vital to Cornwall’s international profile.

As we are aware, Keith Shaw stood down for the third and final time and we are in dire need of a new treasurer. The work involved is negligible compared to that of a fully-functioning twinning association but it is vital for clarity that a designated person oversees our finance and it is not scaremongering to say that without a person to fill this post we will not be able to continue. This will be discussed later in the meeting under Item 7.
Since September a lot has happened politically in our country which I do not need to outline in this meeting, but needless to say change is on the way which will affect our region and our associations in the future. The TCC will try to keep abreast of these changes and keep associations informed of any legislation that may affect us in the future. Interestingly in the last couple of days Brittany Ferries has communicated with its Club Voyage members to point out that for the rest of the year there will be no change to travel regulations for visits within the EU. So this means that I wasted £5.50 on an International Driving Permit in the same way that I wasted €2 a number of years ago on in-car breathalysers introduced by the French government!

I would like to finish by welcoming Laura Paillat from Coopération Cornouailles-Finistère who could not be with us at the AGM but who will be talking to us later about Item 8 and has indeed been in touch with twinning associations on this topic.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
The following is a brief resumé of the transactions since the AGM:-
 
Bank Balance

17th November 2019


£3,713.78
Income to


14th January 2020


£764.00
Expenditure to

14th January 2020


£984.36
Bank Balance

14th January 2020


£3,493.42
7. URGENT BUSINESS – CO-OPTION OF NEW TREASURER
Sue underlined the need for all associations to pursue the search for a new volunteer to take on the Treasurer’s role. There had been no volunteers at the AGM and Keith has admirably kept an eye on things since then. Sue stressed that the TCC’s continued existence was threatened by a further lack of a designated treasurer. There were no offers forthcoming at this meeting.
Associations were once again asked to research available volunteers amongst their membership. Mention was made of Charlene Ramsey (Porthleven)’s mother, who is a new treasurer and might be worth contacting.

ACTION: ALL ASSOCIATIONS
8. FEBRUARY EXHIBITION OF BRETON ART
An exhibition of vintage tourist posters which come from the Breton Museum in Quimper has been organised. This will take place from 1st February-21st March in Falmouth Art Gallery (on main square where buses come in and out. Laura Paillat (Cornwall-Finistère initiative) invited all twinning associations to attend a private viewing at 2.00pm on 28th February. Nibbles and drinks would be on offer. Numbers of those intending to attend should be sent to Laura (laura.paillat@cornwall.gov.co.uk) by mid-February. Otherwise entrance to the exhibition was free.
Laura reminded the meeting that Finistère Cornwall Co-operation is on Facebook.
9. BOULES COMPETITION 2020
The date and venue of the 2020 Boules tournament was agreed at the September 2019 meeting and will be held on Sunday 7th June 2020 in Truro.

Sue thanked Beatrice in her absence for her input into the 2019 competition. Unfortunately, Beatrice was not able to attend today’s meeting but had assured the meeting that matters are in hand.
The question was raised why all players should stay for the whole day. Sue explained that there are two aspects: after the morning session there are two afternoon competitions – the main one which ends up with a winner and runner-up, both of whom receive a cup and a prize. Teams not getting through to the finals of the main competition were automatically entered into a Plate Competition, for which there was also a winner’s cup and prizes for the winning team.
10. AOB
a) LOTTERY

Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) was nominated as the promoter by those present without any objections and she has notified Cornwall Council that she has taken over as promoter. So far, no news from Cornwall!
Alison spoke on the subject of the TCC Lottery which will be held this year. She underlined the fact that 75% of ticket sales would be retained by each association and that this had the potential to be a seriously good fundraising opportunity.

The top five donated prizes would be printed on the tickets. All donors of prizes would be added to the TCC website to express TCC’s appreciation.

A number of organisations had already been approached and some had already been forthcoming with prizes. These included the Penventon Hotel, Hall for Cornwall, St Austell Brewery (Visitors Experience), a guided walk by a botanist, Bert Biscoe’s guided walk of Truro in poetry, a Tregothan tea for 2 and a voucher for a tour of St Justin Jewellery to include the  gift of piece of jewellery. Penzance association were about to forward further offers.
The tickets were to include the year (to avoid sales of previous year’s tickets!) and be on a lighter weight paper.
RL to contact Bodmin to clarify the new treasurer and chair so that tickets could be sent to them.

All information regarding the lottery should be sent via Rick, the TCC Secretary, who will forward to Alison.

b) PURCHASE OF TCC LAPTOP

Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) proposed and Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix) seconded the purchase of a basic laptop for the use of the TCC secretary. This would ensure that personal equipment was not being used for TCC business and would facilitate the handover of files as and when the position of Secretary passed to another person. Passed unanimously. 
c) CORNWALL TODAY

Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix) reported that Cornwall Today magazine had published an article on the origins of twinning and that the article had appeared in the January edition. Associations were encouraged to buy the magazine and promote it amongst their members and any other interested parties (e.g. town/parish councillors).
11. 
DoNM:

The following dates were ratified for the future General Meetings for 2020 and for the AGM:-
19th January

General Meeting
Lostwithiel

2.30pm
19th April

General Meeting
Lostwithiel

2.30pm
6th September (tbc)**
General Meeting
Lostwithiel

2.30pm
15th November

AGM 


Penventon Hotel
10.00am
** 6th September 2020 clashes with the Tour of Britain cycle event, which might encourage members to attend the Cornish section rather than the TCC General Meeting. Those present indicated that it would not interfere with their attendance – although it was mooted that there might be considerable problems with traffic management as the cyclists moved up through the Duchy and might inconvenience attendees of their journeys to  and from  Lostwithiel.  If the Church Hall is available, the meeting will take place on 13th September. If not, the meeting will still take place on 6th September and we will trust to luck. Date to be confirmed at the April meeting.
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